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Erik Røsæg

Fra: Erik Røsæg <erik.rosag@jus.uio.no>
Sendt: 17. april 2012 11:02
Til: nifs-rr@jus.uio.no
Emne: [Correspondence Group on Rotterdam Rules] SV: The Norwegian Maritime 

Law Commission's Report on the Rotterdam Rules

Dear Gertjan, 
 
Thank you very much for this. 
 
We did indeed discuss the international scope of the rules. One option was to make the rules generally applicable, 
also outside the scope set out in the rules themselves. In the end, however, we decided to reproduce the scope 
provisions in the Convention. There is, however, a remark in the report (which the Norwegian courts are likely to pay 
attention to), that if Norwegian law exceptionally should apply outside this scope, then it would still be an option to use 
the Rotterdam Rules as implemented in the Maritime Code as gap-filling law (p. 54). 
 
The advantage of this approach is that the scope provisions are clearly set out in the Code, so that our treaty 
obligations are made clear. However, the scope provisions are likely to be construed so that they are subject to 
choice of law, in order not to be in conflict with the Rome I Regulation and the competence rules in TFEU art 3 (p. 54 
of the report). If this is so, it is perhaps not very meaningful to reproduce the scope provisions, as the Rotterdam 
Rules in any event do not necessarily apply within their scope. But meaningful or not, this was where we ended. 
 
Best regards, 
Erik 
 
 
 
 
 

Fra: G.J.van der Ziel [mailto:gvanderz@xs4all.nl]  
Sendt: 15. april 2012 20:58 
Til: nifs-rr@jus.uio.no 
Emne: RE: [Correspondence Group on Rotterdam Rules] The Norwegian Maritime Law Commission's Report on the 
Rotterdam Rules 
 
Dear Erik, 
 
I like to congratulate you and your Commission with the completion of your report. It is a magnum opus and you made 
it in a remarkably short time! 
It is a pity that my knowledge of Norwegian language is insufficient to grasp the report fully – possibly I could learn a 
lot how you in Norway have worked out all the details, which we in the Netherlands are still busy with – but I was 
happy with the quite informative summary in English.   
 
One matter was not clear from the summary: did your Commission also discuss a possible extension (at national 
level) of the scope of the RR to carriage between non-contracting states? 
 
Many thanks for sending the report, 
 
Best regards, 
 
Gertjan 
 

Van: Erik Røsæg [mailto:erik.rosag@jus.uio.no]  
Verzonden: donderdag 12 april 2012 18:47 
Aan: Erik Røsæg 
Onderwerp: [Correspondence Group on Rotterdam Rules] The Norwegian Maritime Law Commission's Report on the 
Rotterdam Rules 
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